
STATE OF CALIFORNIA GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

 
August 16, 2022 

 
Jim Wulff, Regional Administrator 
Occupational Safety and Health Administration 
San Francisco Federal Building 
90 – 7th Street, Suite 2650 
San Francisco, CA 94103 

 
RE: 2021 FAME Report 

 
 

Dear Mr. Wulff, 
 

Thank you for inviting us to respond to the FY 2021 Comprehensive Federal Annual Monitoring and 
Evaluation (FAME) Report for California. We appreciate the time and effort that OSHA personnel have 
devoted to monitoring our operations and making recommendations to help us improve our operations 
and carry out our mandates effectively. 

 
We concur with the findings as written and are making progress towards implementing many of the 
recommendations identified. We look forward to the next on-site case file review, as we continue to work 
diligently to improve our program. The specific responses to OSHA's findings and recommendations will 
be submitted as part of the FY 2021 Corrective Action Plan (CAP) by your deadline of August 22, 2022. 

 
We appreciate your support and look forward to continued collaboration toward our shared goal of 
protecting the health and safety of working men and women in California. 

 
 
     Sincerely, 
 

Katrina S. Hagen 
Director 
Department of Industrial Relations 

 
cc: Jeff Killip, Chief, Division of Occupational Safety and Health (Cal/OSHA), California Department 

of Industrial Relations (DIR) 
Debra Lee, Deputy Chief for Enforcement, Cal/OSHA, DIR 
Corey Friedman, Asst. to the Chief for Policy and Program Evaluation, Cal/OSHA, DIR 
Mathew Raute, Chief Internal Auditor, DIR 

DEPARTMENT OF INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS 
Office of the Director 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2208 
Oakland, CA 94612 
Tel: (510) 286-7087 Fax: (510) 622-3265 


